
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Joshua Dekuyer 

Branch Secretary  

RTBU WA PTA 

 

 

Dear Josh 

 

 

Request for a show of support for striking Serco workers at Fiona Stanley next Friday 

 

 

Maintenance workers at Fiona Stanley Hospital are walking off the job for 24 hours from next 

Friday 6am to Saturday 6am in protected strike action against Serco. 

 

Workers on this site covered by CFMEU Construction, CFMEU Mining and Energy, ETU and 

PPTUE have been negotiating together for the first time as a united workforce. The reaction from 

Serco to this show of solidarity by the workers has been predicable. They’ve stonewalled and done 

everything they can to discredit and undermine our right to act collectively. 

 

Despite this, the workers are united and ready to fight for their right to a living wage and a fair and 

safe workplace. 

 

The contract with Serco means that workers at this so-called ‘flagship’ Government hospital in 

WA are doing exactly the same work as all the other maintenance crews at both public and private 

hospitals across WA, but are paid less, have less rights and conditions, and less job security. 

 

So every single maintenance workers will be off the job and standing vigil outside the gates from 

6am this Friday. 

 

Our four Unions would truly appreciate it if a delegation from your Union could come down to show your 

support and solidarity. We’ll have a BBQ going all day and there will be soft drinks and water available. 

 

These workers are right to take on Serco. They deserve a fair and living wage. And we know they’d really 

appreciate your show of support. 

  

 

In unity 

 

 
Greg Busson     Brad Upton 

CFMEU Mining & Energy   CFMEU Construction & General 

 

Andy Giddens     Brian Bintley 

ETU      PPTEU

 


